
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 Week 8                   NEWSLETTER                   18th March, 2020 
 

Dear Parents,   

 
CANCELLED 

ñHard times don't create heroes. It is during the hard 
times when the óheroô within us is revealed.ò Bob Riley 

 
 

Further to information provided through our School App and Letter to parents, there are many 
cancellations and important information in this weekôs newsletter. This is in an effort to reduce risk 
to our school and give parents, students and staff some peace of mind that we are endeavouring 
to keep our school environment a safe place: 
 
Á St. Brigidôs has made the decision to cancel the Sports Carnival scheduled for this evening, 

March 18th. This event will be postponed until Term 4 in 2020. Information has been sent 
out through the App and letter to parents. We apologise for any inconvenience caused.  

 
Á Our Mass and Fridayôs assembly has also been cancelled. We believe these measures are 

in line with the current thinking of limiting contact with others in this rapidly changing 
situation due to the spread of COVID-19.  

 
Á Please read information from St. Michaelôs Parish Team in this weekôs 

newsletter regarding Reconciliation Blessing Mass and Confirmation 
Enrolment.  

 
Á Due to the situation around the Coronavirus SchoolPix has decided to 

cancel our photo day on March 24th . A new date will be provided by 
them in due course. 

 
Á Playgroup has been cancelled until further notice. 

 
Á Our Religious Education Leader, Damian OôBryan outlined our 

planning of the portrayal of the Passion of Jesus in last weekôs 
newsletter. Our response to this holy period in the Churchôs calendar 
will also be postponed. 
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Á Open Days on Tuesday, April 28th and Monday May 4th have been cancelled. 
 
Á Social and Fundraising Meetings and the Fair Evaluation Meeting have been cancelled.  

 

Á Following directives from the Catholic Education Office Sale that all camps and excursions 
be cancelled, at this stage the Year 5/6 Camp to Phillip Island will not go ahead with the 
possibility of it being rescheduled at the end of the year. 

 
Á Parents and guardians are to ensure the school has your most up to date contact numbers 

and email addresses. 
 
Á Parents and guardians are to ensure the school has been provided with the most up to date 

medical information relevant to your child.  
 
Á It is important to note that any families going overseas must self-isolate for a period of 14 

days before returning to school.  
 
Á Every student who takes leave from school for any reason, other than medical reasons, must 

complete a School Exemption Form to be approved by the Principal or his delegate. Approval is 

granted based on school attendance and their time already taken away from school, academic 

performance and whether they have satisfied the parents/guardian obligation to ensure their child or 

children regularly attend school.  

 

Á It is, now, more vital that the school is aware of the movements of its students and families overseas 

given the mandatory enforcement of the Federal Governmentôs 14 day isolation. It is an offence for 

anyone who flouts this period of isolation under the Public Health Act. 

 

The Catholic Education Office Sale has given us specific guidelines to follow in these 
unprecedented times. This includes information on how to respond to sending work home.  
 
It is very clear, that if a child is away from school because of the specific need to isolate (i.e. 
returning to Australia after overseas travel or suspected contact with someone with a case of 
COVID-19 and has a doctors certificate we will prepare work for the child to do at home.  
 
 
Please understand our teachers are preparing for their daily teaching and learning and working 
extremely hard to provide remote learning should that be the case in the future. Their workload is 
stretched to the maximum. 
 
We thank you for your understanding and co-operation in this regard. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
As a Catholic School we are a community, which celebrates our Catholic Story and traditions and recognise 
Christ is at the centre of our lives:  

 

 
I am the light of the world, says the Lord; whoever follows me will have 

the light of life. John 8:12 
The Gospel this coming Sunday (John 9:1-41) follows the journey towards faith of the man who 
was born blind and his openness to believe the revelation of Jesus as the light of the world, In 
contrast we see the ñblindnessò of the Pharisees who do not see the truth. The blind man upon 
having his sight restored was challenged and received a very hostile reaction from the people of 
this community. 
 

As Jesus went along, he saw a man who had been blind from 

birth. He spat on the ground, made a paste with the spittle, put 

this over the eyes of the blind man, and said to him, óGo and 

wash in the Pool of Siloamô (a name that means ósentô). So the 

blind man went off and washed himself, and came away with his 

sight restored.  
 

His neighbours and people who earlier had seen him begging 

said, óIsnôt this the man who used to sit and beg?ô Some said, 

óYes, it is the same one.ô Others said, óNo, he only looks like him.ô 

The man himself said, óI am the man.ô  
 

They brought the man who had been blind to the Pharisees. It 

had been a sabbath day when Jesus made the paste and opened 

the manôs eyes, so when the Pharisees asked him how he had 

come to see, he said, óHe put a paste on my eyes, and I washed, 

and I can see.ô Then some of the Pharisees said, óThis man cannot be from God: he does not keep the 

sabbath.ô Others said, óHow could a sinner produce signs like this?ô And there was disagreement among 

them. So they spoke to the blind man again, óWhat have you to say about him yourself, now that he has 

opened your eyes?ô óHe is a prophetô replied the man.  
 

óAre you trying to teach us,ô they replied óand you a sinner through and through, since you were born!ô And 

they drove him away.  



Jesus heard they had driven him away, and when he found him he said to him, óDo you believe in the Son of 

Man?ô óSir,ô the man replied ótell me who he is so that I may believe in him.ô Jesus said, óYou are looking at 

him; he is speaking to you.ô The man said, óLord, I believeô, and worshipped him. (John 9:1, 6ï9, 13ï17, 

34ï38) 
 

Try to imagine you are like the man in the Gospel reading. Imagine you had been blind from birth 
and had never seen your family or all the beautiful things of nature, the oceans, the mountains, the 
countryside or the sun rise or set. Then one day someone comes along and cures you. What joy 
and delight you would experience, the sheer thankfulness of being able to see. 
 

Many times we are blind to Godôs presence in our lives. We are all asked the question put to the 
blind man, óDo you believe in the Son of Man?ô óSir,ô the man said to him, ótell me who he is so that 
I may believe in him.ô Jesus said, óYou are looking at him; he is speaking to you.ô The man said, 
óLord, I believeô and worshipped him. 
 

Our Lenten journey calls us to open our eyes and experience the light of Christ in our lives and to 
share this light with others, so we can say: ñYes Lord, we believe.ò 
 

Our challenges this week: 
 
¶ Reflect on the signs of Godôs presence in your life. 

¶ What are the things that might be blocking your total belief? 

¶ This week, spend some time thinking about the óblind spotsô in our lives. The things that are not 

quite right but we turn a blind eye in case we know something about them.  

 
During this time of Lent may we be able to look at them fearlessly and take some action to resolve 
them. 
 

  

 
 

Activities to enrich your Lenten Journey at Home 
¶ Use the images of a caterpillar and a butterfly. 

¶ What happens to a caterpillar?  It changes into a butterfly 

¶ What are we invited to do during Lent? We are to change. 

¶ The images of the caterpillar and butterfly remind us that we are to change during Lent and 
become more like Jesus.  

 

 

 



 

 

Bishopõs Advice for COVID-19 and Liturgical Celebrations 

 
The Bishop of Sale, Bishop Patrick OôRegan together with the Director of Catholic Education ï 
Diocese of Sale, Mrs. Maria Kirkwood have asked Principals to consider the health implications in 
relation to the assembly of staff, students and members of the school community for liturgical 
celebrations.  
 
The advice is prepared in collaboration with the National Office for Liturgy and Catholic Health 
Australia and all advice should be considered alongside local and national health guidance, 
including from the Commonwealth Department of Health (www.health.gov.au/news/health-
alerts/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov-health-alert ) 
 
The following recommendations are believed to be proportionate to the current understanding of 
the coronavirus and the risks outlined by health authorities. They are also consistent with the 
Catholic Churchôs prerogative to protect those who are most vulnerable. 
 

1. Individuals should consider their own health, including any potential to infect others with a 
contagious disease, before attending a public liturgical celebration. 
 

2. Holy Water should be temporarily removed from the stoups at the doors of Churches to 
reduce the possibility of transmission of the virus.  

 
3. When exchanging the Sign of Peace, individuals should avoid shaking hands but say 
ñPeace be with youò and offer a smile, wave, nod or bow.  

 
4. All Ministers of Holy Communion should take particular care to wash their hands before and 

after distributing. Appropriate means should be made available.  
 

5. Parishes should suspend distributing Holy Communion from the Chalice until further notice. 
The faithful are reminded that Christ is fully present under either species. 

 
6. The coronavirus is easily spread through salvia. In celebrations of the Ordinary Form of the 

Latin Rite, it is therefore recommended that the Body of Christ only be administered in the 
hand because of the high risk of transmission if people continue to receive on the tongue. 
Ministers should seek to avoid contact with the communicantôs hands.  

 
7. The faithful who are too unwell to attend Sunday Mass ï whether due to the coronavirus or 

some other condition ï or are at particular risk of contracting the COVID-19 can honour 
their Sunday obligation by participating in a time of prayer within the home, reading the 
Scriptures or watching Mass on television or online (http://bit.ly/MassOnDemand ).  
 

Please note that our Maintenance Officer has ordered Hand Sanitiser and Dispensers for 
installation in the Multipurpose Room. Unfortunately these products are on back order and we 
await their arrival eagerly.  
 

 

 

http://www.health.gov.au/news/health-alerts/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov-health-alert
http://www.health.gov.au/news/health-alerts/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov-health-alert
http://bit.ly/MassOnDemand


 



 
 

 

 



School Closure Day ð Friday, March 27th 2020  
Our staff will be participating in the Sale Diocese Professional learning on Friday, March 27th 2020. 
There will be NO SCHOOL for students on this day. Therefore, Term1 ends for students on 
Thursday, March 26th 2020.  

End of Term 1 ð Thursday, March 26 th  

Students will end Term 1 at 3.15pm on Thursday, March 26th 2020.  St. Brigidôs staff will be 
undertaking professional learning on Friday, March 27th. There is NO SCHOOL for students on 
this day.  

 

 

Beginning of Term 2 ð Tuesday, April 14 th 2020 
Term 2 commences for staff and students on Tuesday, April 14th 2020.  
 
 
 

 
Foundation Year Enrolments 2021 

Enrolments for Foundation Year students for the 2021 School Year are open for existing families 
of St. Brigidôs. If you have a child ready to start school next year who will have turned 5 years of 
age on or before April 30th please complete an Enrolment Form.  Enrolment forms are available to 
download on our school website or can be collected from the school office.   
 
Enrolment for existing families close on Monday, 27th April 2020. Places for existing St. Brigidôs 
families are allocated prior to the Enrolment for new families. 
  
The Enrolment process will open for families new to St. Brigidôs on Tuesday, 28th April 2020. 
 
Enrolments for families new to St. Brigidôs close on May 31st 2020. This may be extended to 
accommodate those effected by COVID-19. 
 
School tours are available by appointment. If you know of anyone who is interested in enrolment, 
please ask them to contact the school office on 5943 2447 to book a tour.  

 



HEAD LICE ð THEYõRE BACK!  
Once again, we have had reported cases of head lice in the school.  Head lice do not transmit 
infectious diseases ï they are transmitted by having head to head contact with someone who has 
head lice. Head lice are common in school-aged children and are the most adaptable creatures.  
 

The following information has been taken from the Department of Health Victoria website.  Please 
read and refer to the website for further information: 
 

 http://www.health.vic.gov.au/headlice/  
 

Head lice have been around for many thousands of years. Anyone can get head lice. 
Head lice are small, wingless, blood sucking insects. Their colour varies from whitish-brown to 
reddish-brown. Head lice only survive on humans. If isolated from the head they die very quickly 
(usually within 24 hours). 
 

People get head lice from direct hair to hair contact with another person who has head lice. Head 
lice do not have wings or jumping legs so they cannot fly or jump from head to head. They can 
only crawl.  

Finding head lice  

Many lice do not cause an itch, so you have to look carefully to find them. 
 

Head lice are found on the hair itself and move to the scalp to feed. They have six legs which end 
in a claw and they rarely fall from the head. Louse eggs (also called nits) are laid within 1.5 cm of 
the scalp and are firmly attached to the hair. They resemble dandruff, but canôt be brushed off. 
Lice can crawl and hide. The easiest and most effective way to find them is to follow these steps:  

Step 1 
Comb any type of hair conditioner on to dry, brushed (detangled) hair. This stuns the lice and 
makes it difficult for them to grip the hair or crawl around. 
Step 2 
Now comb sections of the hair with a fine tooth, head lice comb. 
Step 3 
Wipe the conditioner from the comb onto a paper towel or tissue. 
Step 4 
Look on the tissue and on the comb for lice and eggs. 
Step 5 
 

Repeat the combing for every part of the head at least four or five times 
If lice or eggs are found, the hair should be treated. 
 
If the person has been treated recently and you only find empty hatched eggs, you may not have 
to treat, as the empty eggs could be from a previous episode. 
 

Treating head lice 
Treating head lice involves removing lice and eggs from the hair. There are two ways you can do 
this: 

¶ Buying and using a head lice lotion or shampoo, following the instructions on the product 

¶ Using the conditioner and comb method (described under ófinding head liceô) every second 
day until there have been no live lice found for ten days. 

If you choose to use a head lice product always read and follow the instructions provided with the 
product carefully. 
 

The following points may also be helpful: 

http://www.health.vic.gov.au/headlice/


¶ Head lice products must be applied to all parts of the hair and scalp.  
¶ No treatment kills all of the eggs so treatment must involve two applications, seven days 

apart. The first treatment kills all lice; the second treatment kills the lice that may have 
hatched from eggs not killed by the first treatment. 

¶ Cover the personôs eyes while the treatment is being applied. A towel is a good way to do 
this. 

¶ If you are using a lotion, apply the product to dry hair. 
¶ If you are using a shampoo, wet the hair, but use the least amount of water possible. 
¶ Apply the treatment near the scalp, using an ordinary comb to cover the hair from root to 

tip. Repeat this several times until all the hair is covered. 
¶ There is no need to treat the whole family ï unless they also have head lice 
¶ Wash pillowcase in hot water and dry in clothes dryer if possible   

  If head lice or eggs are found on your childôs hair you need to inform:  
¶ the school and advise when the treatment has started. 

¶ parents or carers of your childôs friends so they too have the opportunity to detect and treat 
their children if necessary.  

 

When can my child return to school? 
Health regulations requires that where a child has head lice, that child should not return to school 
until the day after appropriate treatment has started. Please note, this refers only to those children 
who have live head lice and does not refer to head lice eggs. 
 
St. Brigidôs School  is aware that head lice can be a sensitive issue and is committed to 
maintaining your confidentiality.  
 
 

 
Term 2 ð Winter Uniform  

It is timely to remind parents that Winter uniform is worn throughout Terms 2 and 3. As usual, we 
have about a two week transition period to allow for the change in weather and for the purchase of 
any new uniform items that may be required.  
 

The transition period this year is from the beginning of Term 2 on Tuesday, April 14th to Monday, 
April 27th 2020. All students are to be wearing their Winter Uniform with correct school shoes from 
Monday April 27th 2020.  
 

Please ensure that the correct uniform is worn and students are to keep a positive presentation of 
the school to the wider community when wearing school uniform in public areas.  It is an 
expectation that all students maintain a neat clean appearance at all times.  
 

Please note that jewellery is not to be worn to school. Dangling watches, necklaces and bracelets 
pose a severe injury risk to students when playing and completing physical activities. Hair is to be 
tied back at all times with school coloured ribbons or bands.  
 

We understand that from time to time students may not be in correct uniform for a variety of 
reasons and in these cases, we ask that you send a note explaining the reason. If students are out 
of school uniform or are found not to be wearing the correct uniform, i.e. black school shoes etc. a 
note will be sent home.  
 

SunSmart reminds us that sun protection should continue, at least until the end of April. Daily UV 
levels are still above 3 at least until the end of April and for some locations, even beyond this time. 
Whenever the UV levels are 3 or higher sun protection is needed.  
 



 

School Photographs ð Postponed 

 
We have had to postpone our school photos until term 4. SchoolPix will email all parents who have 
already placed orders online and let them know that your order will be held until Term 4 when our 
photography day has been completed. 

 

 

News from the Deputy Principalð Mr. Michael Tomkins 

 

Harmony Week 
 

Harmony Week is a time to celebrate Australiaôs multiculturalism and the successful integration of 
migrants into our community. It is about being inclusive, showing respect, and belonging for all 
Australians regardless of cultural or linguistic background. 
 
The key message of Harmony Week is that - EVERYONE BELONGS 
 
DID YOU KNOW? 
 

- Nearly half of all Australians (49%) were born overseas or have at least one parent who 

was born overseas 

- We have over 300 ancestries  

- Since 1945 more than 7.5 million people have migrated to Australia 

- 85% of Australians agree multiculturalism is good for Australia  

- Apart from English the most common spoken languages are: Mandarin, Arabic, Cantonese, 

Vietnamese, Italian, Greek, Tagalog/Filipino, Hindi, Spanish and Punjabi. 

- More than 70 indigenous languages are spoken in Australia. 

At flag raising last Monday students were asked to stand up if: 
- They were born overseas 

- One or more family members was born overseas 

- Someone at home speaks another language at home 

By this final sage we had quite a few students standing up which is an indication that we are 
reflective of society in that many of our families have come or their parents were born in 
another country. 
 
After speaking about Harmony Week at flag raising last Monday, all classes are choosing an 
activity which is related to Harmony and how Everyone Belongs. 

 



News from the Leader of Wellbeing - Mr. Matthew Dileo  

 
 

Supporting our Childrenôs Wellbeing and COVID-19  
 

 

It is becoming clear that our day to day lives are changing as our community responds to Covid-
19. This is a time that can be really challenging for us as adults. Additionally, it is a time that is 
really challenging for our children as well. It is of the utmost importance that in this time we stop 
and think about what our children are going through and how we can best support their social and 
emotional wellbeing in this time. 
 

One of the great challenges for children in this period is all the different types of information they 
are receiving about Covid-19. The reality is children are picking up information and factually 
incorrect information from a whole lot of different sources. With that, if left to their own devices 
children are left to make sense of this information. This can lead to children drawing incorrect 
conclusions and becoming really worried about what is going on around them. 
 

Some sources of information where children may be finding information out about Covid-19 are 
from: 
¶ exposure to the media 
¶ overhearing adults having conversations 
¶ having misinformation spread by other children at school or within the family 
¶ adult body language/behaviours 
¶ conversations with adults 
¶ exposure to events in the community ï shopping centres 

 
 

Our role as adults is to try and filter this information for them.  Some ways we can filter and to a 
degree control the information our children are receiving include: 
 
¶ limiting childrenôs exposure to media (TV news, online and social media) 
¶ being mindful of the conversations we are having around children 
¶ giving our children age appropriate factual information 
¶ being mindful of our body language, behaviours and reactions to events related to covid-19 

as our children will notice these and act on them 
¶ be mindful of what our children are seeing in our community 

o For example children seeing shopping centres that are full of empty shelves and 
people frantically buying items. It may be worth considering how to limit our 
childrenôs exposure to these or having conversations about what your child is seeing 

 
 
We need to make sure a balance is struck between giving children factual information they need to 
be a little bit more comfortable and in control and not giving them too much to make them feel 
overwhelmed. This is a real balancing act which we as teachers and parents need to play and it 
will be different for each child too. I have included some advice below on some ways of knowing 
some age appropriate topics to discuss with our children but again it will be different for every 
child. 
 



 
 
 
Junior Children 

¶ Discuss good hygiene practices like washing hands with soap for 20 seconds, sneezing into 
elbows etc. 

¶ Give very limited information about Covid-19 
¶  

 

Middle Children 

¶ Discuss about good hygiene practices. 
¶ Give only simple factual information about Covid-19 
¶ Give children the opportunity to ask questions and answer in an age appropriate way 
¶ Reassure children  
¶  

 

Senior Children 

¶ Discuss about good hygiene practices. 
¶ Give factual information about Covid-19  
¶ Give children the opportunity to ask questions answer in an age appropriate way 
¶ Reassure children 
¶ Discuss critical thinking and not believing everything they see and hear in the media 
¶  

 

It is also really important to make yourself available to your children at this time, giving them the 
opportunity to be open with you and allow them to ask questions and share their concerns and 
worries with you. 
 

This is a really unusual time for our whole St Brigidôs Community, parents, students and teachers. 
It is really important that we take care of ourselves taking into consideration our own social and 
emotional needs and then looking at how we can all support each other. This way we can continue 
working, supporting our childrenôs academic and social-emotional learning. 
 
 

For anyone who is interested some additional articles are included below which may be useful 
further reading on this topic. 
 

 

Talking to children about COVID-19 

https://education.govt.nz/school/health-safety-and-wellbeing/pastoral-care-and-wellbeing/talking-
to-children-about-covid-19-coronavirus/ 
 

 

How to talk to your children about coronavirus (COVID-19) 
https://www.unicef.org.au/blog/news-and-insights/march-2020/how-to-talk-to-your-children-about-
coronavirus 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://education.govt.nz/school/health-safety-and-wellbeing/pastoral-care-and-wellbeing/talking-to-children-about-covid-19-coronavirus/
https://education.govt.nz/school/health-safety-and-wellbeing/pastoral-care-and-wellbeing/talking-to-children-about-covid-19-coronavirus/
https://www.unicef.org.au/blog/news-and-insights/march-2020/how-to-talk-to-your-children-about-coronavirus
https://www.unicef.org.au/blog/news-and-insights/march-2020/how-to-talk-to-your-children-about-coronavirus


 

News from the Religious Education Leader  

ð Mr. Damian OõBryan 

 
Yesterday our Reconciliation Candidates participated in an adapted reflection day coordinated by 
Mr. Tomkins and myself. We spoke of the example that Jesus gave us of why Reconciliation is 
important. The students completed their artwork that will be displayed during their ceremonies.  
 

 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Unfortunately, St Michaelôs Parish have announced that Blessing Masses for First Reconciliation 
have now been cancelled. The Parish Sacramental team advise that due to the current situation, 
and advice from various parties, they will not be offering the blessings this weekend (21st & 22nd 
March) for any candidates preparing for First Reconciliation. You are therefore not required to 
attend mass this weekend. 
 

Sacrament of Confirmation  
Due to the current situation, and advice from various parties, St. Michaelôs will be postponing 
enrolments for Confirmation until after the Easter break.  
 
Confirmation Enrolments will now commence on Monday the 20th of April at 9.00am (not the 24th 
of March as previously advertised). 
 
While this makes preparation time shorter, the Sacramental Team feel that it is a necessary step in 
the need to protect our families, friends and the wider community. As time progresses this date may 
change due to government and diocesan directives, but we will endeavour to keep you informed of 
any changes. 
 
As Iôm sure you have heard, these are unprecedented times. I understand that these disruptions 
can be inconvenient and cancellations are disappointing. Rest assured, we are working as best as 
we can to provide the best experience for your children. Have a blessed Easter and we look 
forward to seeing you next term.  
 
Damian    
 
 
 
 



 

News from the Leader of Inquiry and Innovation and Mathematics 

ð Mr N athan Larkins 
 

Mathematics 
With the possibility that learning may be changing in the next few weeks, here are some questions 
that reflect óWhat can I do at home to help with Mathematicsô, with the aim of developing students 
understandings and improving their knowledge 

 

Some different suggestions that you can do to practise Maths includeé 

Encourage use of sites such as 
Mathletics and Study Ladder to 
practise quick recall skills (for all 
4 operations) 

 

Use Fractions in cooking, 
discussing the fraction used 
when baking items.  

 

Donôt be afraid to ask your 
child to read the time on 
digital and analogue 
clocks. 

 

Challenge your child to answer 
questions telling the time naming 
times quarter to the hour and 
quarter past the hour. 

 

Encourage your child to add, 
subtract and multiply basic 
addition facts.  

 

Encouraging your child to 
do tallying when counting 
numbers.  

 
Especially in groups of 10 
to consider place value 
knowledge.  

Include opportunities to skip 
count by tens from different 
numbers.  

Include opportunities to skip 
count from a variety of 
numbers.  

Practise instant recall of 
multiplication tables.  

Include opportunities to talk 
about numbers, especially place 
values.  
 
Eg. How many 10ôs are in 45, 
100ôs in 234 etc... 

Encourage use of mental 
maths strategies in adding 
numbers together shopping.  
 
Eg. How much do the pants 
and t-shirt cost together.   

Discuss how long events 
take. If possible, even ask 
your child how long it took 
to complete.   

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
We wish the children who have celebrated or are celebrating a birthday shortly all the best for a 
great day.           
 

MARCH  

 

 
Harvey W -1st    Amelia Vð 4th   Maggie M -5th      Kuichloch ð 5th   

Dan e H ð 9th    Olivia K ð 10th    Millie K ð 11th   Vivi Mð 13th   

Aria Pð 15th    Amalia Tð 15th    Ella R -17th   Cohen Vð 17th   

Naitik P ð18th    Annesa P ð 20th    Mia Rð 21st  Heidi A ð 23rd   

Lyla H ð 24th    Blair M ð 25th    Dihain ð 25th   Noah A ð 26th   

Ziggy ð 26th    Thomas P ð 26th    Connor M ð 27th  Tanzim Ið 27th  

Vanisha T ð 28th   Abella D ð 30th    Amani B ð 31st   

 

 

 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 

will be available for purchase for 

 

$1.00 each 
 

THIS FRIDAY 
 

(Please note  1 Zooper Dooper may be purchased per child per day) 
 
 

The Zooper Dooper stall will be run by the Senior School Leaders and 
will be held in the canteen window on the front deck of the Senior 

Learning Centre. When the Zooper Dooper stall is open, students will be 
notified via an announcement. 

 
If you would like your child/children to purchase a Zooper Dooper please 

send the correct money to school with your child.  
(Money will be the responsibility of the student). 

 
 

Please note Sales are no longer available via CDF Pay website ï CASH 
ONLY 

 
Ingredients: Water, sugar, food acid (citric acid), flavours, colours ( 122, 150d, 

110, 102, 123, 133), preservatives (202, 211, 223). Contains Sulphites. 


